
Treason From Within the Government

Let me start this article with a quote from Marcus Tullius Cicero. He lived
from January 3, 106 BC to December 7, 43 BC and was a Roman statesman,
lawyer, scholar, philosopher, and writer.

A nation can survive its fools, and even the ambitious. But it
cannot survive treason from within. An enemy at the gates is less
formidable, for he is known and carries his banner openly. But the
traitor moves amongst those within the gate freely, his sly
whispers rustling through all the alleys, heard in the very halls
of government itself.

This article is from The Secret Terrorists by Bill Hughes. When you see
emphasis with “(emphasis added)” following, they’re the author’s emphasis. In
places where you see emphasis without “(emphasis added)” following, they are
my emphasis.

CHAPTER 10
DESTRUCTION IN OKLAHOMA CITY
Explosions demolished the Alfred E. Murrah federal building in Oklahoma City
on April 19, 1995. 168 Americans died as a result, including a number of
little children attending a day-care center housed in the building. The
United States government has declared and steadfastly maintains that it was a
fertilizer bomb, inside a Ryder truck parked in front of the building that
caused the damage. We have seen in previous chapters that in tragic
situations like this, what the government claims happened is totally
unbelievable.

Benton K. Partin, a retired Brigadier General and 31 year veteran of the
United States Air Force, is a premiere expert on explosives. He served as
commander of the Air Force Armament Technology Lab, and was responsible for
munitions development for the armed services. He is a recognized expert as a
major guiding force of our modern, precision, guided, weapons systems.

General Partin did an extensive analysis of the bombing of the Murrah
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Building. In his report, he declares,

“It is impossible that the destruction to the building could have resulted
from such a bomb alone.
To cause the damage pattern that occurred to the Murrah Building, there would
have to have been demolition charges at several supporting column bases, at
locations not accessible from the street, to supplement the truck bomb
damage. Indeed, a careful examination of photographs showing the collapsed
column bases reveals a failure mode produced by demolition charges and not by
a blast from the truck bomb…
Blast through air is a very inefficient energy coupling mechanism against
heavily reinforced concrete beams and columns…
By contrast, heavily reinforced concrete structures can be destroyed
effectively through detonation of explosives in contact with the reinforced
concrete beams and columns… The Murrah Federal Building was not destroyed by
one sole truck bomb. The major factor in its destruction appears to have been
detonation of explosives carefully placed at four critical junctures on
supporting columns within the building. The only possible reinforced concrete
structural failure solely attributable to the truck bomb was the stripping
out of the ceilings of the first and second floors in the ‘pit’ area behind
columns B4 and By. Even this may have been caused by a demolition charge at
column B3. — Benton K. Partin, Bomb Damage Analysis Of Alfred P. Murrah
Federal Building, July 30, 1995, (emphasis supplied).

Thus, we see that it was impossible for the truck bomb to have destroyed the
Murrah Building. Other bombs were strategically placed at the bottoms of the
structural columns to do the damage that was done. Somebody who had access to
the Murrah Building, who knew where the reinforced structural columns were,
who had access to the building plans, placed the bombs that destroyed the
building.

News reporters on the scene shortly after the building collapsed reported
that workers were removing bombs that did not go off from within the
building.

The bombs that did explode did not explode simultaneously. The bomb blasts
were recorded on two seismometers, one at the Omniplex Museum, 4.34 miles
northeast of the Building, and the other at the University of Oklahoma in
Norman, 16.25 miles to the southeast. Both of these seismometers recorded two
separate, closely spaced explosions of approximately equal intensity.

Also, several highly credible witnesses reported hearing separate explosions.
Shortly after the explosions, the bomb squad defused one unexploded bomb
inside the building, and were working on a second.

There is an emerging pattern here. When President Kennedy was killed, it was
declared that a lone gunman, Lee Harvey Oswald, had committed the crime. As
we saw in chapter eight, there is a tremendous amount of evidence that proves
there were several gunmen. Lee Harvey Oswald took the rap, and many others
went free.

When the Murrah Building blew up, it was declared that one man was primarily



responsible, Timothy McVeigh. But Benton Partin, a military explosives
expert, showed that it was impossible for the truck bomb to have done the
damage. Others had access to the building plans and planted explosives around
the columns. They were guiltier than McVeigh, but they went free. Who were
the people really responsible for the Oklahoma City tragedy?

During a live-feed video interview, an Assistant Fire Chief on the scene
stated that the bomb squad was at the Murrah building at seven clock that
morning, two hours before the bombing took place. What were they doing there
two hours before the bombing?

Immediately after the explosions, Mayor Ron Nordick, Dr. Randall Heather,
Governor Frank Keating, and numerous news anchors stated that the FBI and the
ATF had confirmed that high explosive bombs were taken out of the building.
Now, the official story is that it was a fertilizer bomb. Were the governor,
the mayor and the news anchors lying, or were they just not briefed in time
for everyone to get their stories straight?

The Bureau of Alcohol, Tobacco, and Firearms had offices in the Murrah
Building. On the day the Murrah building was bombed, none of the ATF agents
came to work that morning. The ATF agents, who had children in the day-care
center, did not drop their children off that day. There were no ATF agents or
their children on the casualty list of the Oklahoma City bombing. — Freedom
Network News, June/July 1996, pp. 5, 6.

This is amazing. A United States government agency, that had offices in the
building, did not report to work that day or bring their children to the
daycare center. Do you suppose they knew what was going to happen to the
building?

On a radio talk show ten days after the bombing,

[Mark] Boswell interviewed 28 year CIA veteran James Black and assistant Ron
Jackson regarding sworn affidavits now in their possession, sworn by two
Justice Department officials which state that they were part of a ‘Committee
of 10’ who planned the Oklahoma bombing. — Martin O. de Brook, Cherith
Chronicle, May-July, 1995, page 5.

In light of all the evidence, this is the only story that makes sense. As in
the case of Kennedy’s murder, so it is in the Oklahoma City bombing. High-
level agents of the U.S. government, claiming to love America and our
freedom, were serving another master, carrying out his purposes. As we will
see, there was a distinct purpose for the Oklahoma City bombing. How
sickening that so many lives were lost to answer the call of the papacy!

Like JFK, Waco, and the World Trade Center, the Oklahoma City bombing leaves
a great many questions that demand answers, but none have been given.
Consider some of these questions.

1. Why was U.S. Judge Wayne Alley, whose office was located in the
Federal building, warned several weeks in advance in a Justice
Department memo to be prepared for an unnamed terrorist act directed



against the federal building?

2. Why did the director of the University of Oklahoma’s geological
survey, Dr. Charles Mankin, tell the media that according to two
different seismographic records, there were two blasts?

3. Why has the information of Benton K. Partin not come to the light of
day?

4. Why did the Clinton administration blame right wing radio talk shows
for the incident, and demand the most draconian police state legislation
ever proposed in the United States so quickly after the blasts? This
proposed legislation was so well organized that it was obvious it had
been prepared long before the destruction of the building.

5. Why was a blizzard of domestic terrorism bills rushed into Congress
in a matter of days after the bombing? These laws include the banning of
virtually all privately owned firearms. Remember Waco?

There were liberty-restricting measures in Congress just prior to the
Oklahoma City bombing that were stalled. Right after the bombing they were
immediately passed.

The Omnibus Counter Terrorism Act of 1995 was on a slow track in Congress and
the subject of a lively debate as to whether it would violate some
fundamental civil liberties, including the right to confront one’s accuser.
Now, after the Oklahoma City bombing, there are few surer legislative bets in
Washington. Democrats and Republicans issued news releases Thursday calling
for the bill’s quick passage. — Terror in the Heartland: Terrorism Bill Moves
Very Fast, Orlando Sentinel, April 21st, 1995 (emphasis supplied).
President Clinton prodded Congress on Friday to move swiftly on his anti-
terrorism legislation and avoid political ‘endless quibbling’ over details.
‘We must not doddle or delay. Congress must act, and act promptly.’ His 1.25
billion anti-terrorism package would expand law enforcement’s investigative
and enforcement powers and toughen penalties for certain crimes. Republicans
have reacted favorably to the proposals Clinton put forward on Wednesday, one
week after the Oklahoma City bombing. — Clinton Urges Swift Action on Anti-
terrorism Legislation, Orlando Sentinel, April 29th, 1995.

The purpose of the Oklahoma City bombing was to get Congress to pass the
anti-terrorism bill without debate. If a debate had taken place, the issues
of constitutional liberties and the creation of a police state would have
been raised. The Jesuits in Congress prefer that the police state be
implemented without the public noticing by creating a climate of national
hysteria using a staged terrorist attack. The bill sailed through with no
debate or discussion.

One of the laws considered for passage after the Oklahoma City bombing was
the gross destruction of the First Amendment advocated in Charles Schumer’s
bill, HR 2580. In this bill, a five-year prison sentence would be given for
publicly engaging in unseemly speculation and publishing or transmitting by



wire or electronic means baseless conspiracy theories regarding the federal
government of the United States.

We have seen that in the aftermath of the Oklahoma City bombing, several
liberty-restricting laws were passed by Congress very quickly. The bombing
created a climate of fear in America. In this setting, laws passed with few
dissenting voices. In the midst of the hysteria, the unconstitutional laws
could be quickly passed. The people want comfort and security, and they did
not object to the passing of these laws. These laws seriously eroded the
constitutional liberties that have been the cornerstone of American
prosperity for over 200 years. It is amazing how quickly a normally slow and
cumbersome Congress can act when the agenda is all set.

A conditioning program got well under way after the Oklahoma City bombing.
How many freedoms would Americans give away in order to feel safe? Do we not
see that the powers running our government want to destroy the Constitution?

People do not realize that governmental power is extremely dangerous. Down
through history, peoples’ worst enemy has been their own government. When
constitutional freedoms are gone, there is nothing to restrict government
from doing anything it wants, and deadly governmental persecution is the
result.

For some time to come Americans will be struggling with questions that were
supposed to draw no closer than Jerusalem or Belfast or, at worst, Manhattan.
Just how much can they do to make life safer from terrorist attacks? And to
accomplish that, how much should they be willing to give up in convenience,
money, and the freedoms they take for granted? — Time Magazine, May 1, 1995,
page 68, (emphasis supplied).

Americans just don’t realize that as they give up their freedoms they are not
increasing their security, but decreasing it. They are putting themselves at
high risk for governmental persecution. Already the government confiscates
many hundreds of thousands of dollars worth of personal property each year
without a trial. Already human life is not considered sacred anymore.
Remember Waco?

America would not be such a prominent terrorist target if the government did
not make itself so obnoxious to nearly every country in the world. One
hundred years ago, the people of the world loved Americans and wanted
Americans to visit their countries. That certainly is not the case anymore.

Concrete and steel can help. But countering terrorism at home raises the hard
question: how much should we spend in cash — and civil liberties? — Newsweek,
May 1, 1995, page 56, (emphasis added).

In this article, Brent Scowcroft, former national security adviser said,
“It’s so easy to do; it takes so few people; the materials are so readily
available. But to counter it is so expensive in dollars and, more
importantly, in civil liberties.”

Is it clear that terror was used, and is still being used, to condition



Americans to give up their constitutional liberties? It was used successfully
at Waco, Oklahoma City, and the World Trade Center. Doesn’t it make you
wonder what will be next? (The Covid-19 pandamic.)

Who is behind the scenes leading “American” politicians to destroy civil
liberty in America? Who has despised and hated our liberties for over 200
years? Who hates liberty so much that they eliminate people who stand in
their way like pawns in a chess game?

One of the popes stated,

The absurd and erroneous doctrines or ravings in defense of liberty
of conscience are a most pestilential error — a pest, of all
others, most to be dreaded in a state. — Pope Pius IX, Encyclical
Letter, August 15th, 1854.

Liberty of conscience is thoroughly detested by the papacy. Liberty of
conscience is guaranteed ONLY in the First Amendment to the Constitution of
the United States, the Bill of Rights.

In 1864, in his encyclical letter, Pius IX anathematized “those who assert
liberty of conscience and of religious worship.” (Pope Pius IX, Encyclical
Letter, December 8, 1864.) He is saying that anybody who believes that a
person is entitled to freedom to worship God according to the dictates of
their own conscience, should be anathematized. To anathematize somebody is
too confine them to hell; to consider them to be a heretic worthy of
damnation. In Pius’ mind, the Constitution should burn in hell and anyone who
loves it should be burned too.

Liberty of conscience is proclaimed by the United States a most sacred
principle, which every citizen must uphold…. But liberty of conscience is
declared by all the popes and councils of Rome, a most godless, unholy, and
diabolical thing, which every good Catholic must abhor and destroy at any
cost. — Charles Chiniquy, Fifty Years in the Church of Rome, Chick
Publications, page 284.

British Broadcasting journalist Avro Manhattan reported:

The Vatican condemned the Declaration of Independence as ‘wickedness’… and
called the Constitution of the United States ‘a Satanic document.’ — Avro
Manhattan, The Dollar and the Vatican, Ozark Book Publishers, page 26.

In the preface to Samuel B. Morse’s great book, it is written,

The author undertakes to show that a conspiracy against the liberties of this
Republic is now in full action, under the direction of the wily Prince
Metternich of Austria, who knowing the impossibility of obliterating this
troublesome example of a great and free nation by force of arms, is
attempting to accomplish his object through the agency of an army of Jesuits.
— Samuel B. Morse, Foreign Conspiracy Against the United States, Crocker and
Brewster, volume 1, p. 4, preface. (emphasis supplied)



Samuel B. Morse and the man who wrote the preface to his great work
understood that the Jesuits and the Holy Alliance were committed to
destroying the freedoms of this great Republic of the United States of
America.

A former priest has written,

We will rule the United States, and lay them at the feet of the Vicar of
Jesus Christ [the pope], that he may put an end to their Godless system of
education, and impious laws of liberty of conscience which are an insult to
God and man. — Charles Chiniquy, Fifty years in the Church of Rome, Chick
Publications, p. 282, (emphasis supplied).

William Jefferson Clinton, who attended Georgetown University, which is the
Jesuit college in Washington, D.C. pushed Congress to pass the anti-terrorism
bill that was to be a direct assault on the liberties that we enjoy as
Americans. The Oklahoma City bombing was planned, carried out, and fully
known by the Jesuits, the government of the United States, and by the
president. The secret players behind them all, who have wanted to destroy the
liberties of this great Republic for the last 200 plus years are the Jesuits
of the Roman Catholic Church.

They have wanted to put an end to the laws that guarantee our liberties as
United States citizens. In order to bring that about, they carried out the
greatest terrorist bombing on U.S. soil, and in U.S. history before the World
Trade Center, when they did it again.

More attacks will come. Freedoms will be attacked again and liberty will be
taken away. The Jesuits will continue to use many so-called “American”
politicians, who are an integral part of the conspiracy of the papacy to
totally demolish the Constitution and this great Republic. They are
conditioning America and preparing the people for the inevitable takeover.

The Jesuit Plot to Murder Union
Leaders After the Civil War

When you remember the Council of Vienna, Metternicht, the Pope, and the
Jesuit Order’s plans to destroy this country, to destroy its freedom, to
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destroy Protestantism and to kill Presidents, what does that tell you about
the evil, vicious, malicious character of the Jesuits? When you remember
their attempts on Andrew Jackson’s life, the assassination of William Henry
Harrison, the assassination of Zachary Taylor, the attempted assassination of
James Buchanan, the attempted assassination of Abraham Lincoln and then
finally his assassination, what does that tell you about the Catholic Church?

Opposition to the Federal Reserve
Eliminated by Mass Murder

When we think of events that have transpired in history over the last one
hundred to two hundred years, there are certain events that stand out as ones
of great horror, great surprise and great sadness. Of the many that come to
mind the most devastating have been the destruction of the the World Trade
Center in New York City and the sinking of the Titanic.

Jesuit Methods to Destroy American
Sovereignty & Liberties

The elitist groups have one goal in mind — to bring about the surrender of
the sovereignty of the national independence of the United States.
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The Waco Massacre – Rome’s Attack on
an Evangelistic Sect

The First Amendment guarantees the right to worship God according to one’s
own conscience. The government totally ignored this right at Waco.

JFK’s Assassination Linked to His
Hindrance of the Plans of Rome

President Kennedy attempted to dismantle the Federal Reserve and de-escalate
the Vietnam war – more than enough reasons for Rome to murder him.

Insights of World War II, the Creation
of Israel, & the Purpose of the United
Nations
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With the creation of Israel by the UN the Jesuits hoped to cause such
bloodshed there that the world would cry out for a peacemaker – the Pope.

The Coronavirus by Bill Hughes.
Chapter 2. Conspiracy

Continued from The Coronavirus by Bill Hughes. Chapter 1. Deception

At the United Nations on November 10, 2001, United States President George W.
Bush denounced the emergence of “outrageous conspiracy theories … that
attempt to shift the blame away from the terrorists, themselves, away from
the guilty.” Later, as media exposure of conspiracy theories of the events of
9/11 increased, U.S. Government agencies and the Bush Administration issued
responses to the theories, including a formal analysis by the National
Institute of Standards and Technology (NIST) about the collapse of the World
Trade Center, a revised 2006 State Department webpage to debunk the theories,
and a strategy paper referred to by President Bush in an August 2006 speech,
which declared that terrorism springs from “subcultures of conspiracy and
misinformation,” and that “terrorists recruit more effectively from
populations whose information about the world is contaminated by falsehoods
and corrupted by conspiracy theories.” Clearly, former President Bush is not
happy with conspiracy theories. Since he isn’t, this has set a precedent
among people that the idea of conspiracy is purely a theory and that there is
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no basis to it. Well………………………………………

George W. Bush attended Yale University and was a member of a Secret Society
while there. The name of the Society was the Order of Skull and Bones. In
order for Bush to become a member, he had to go through an initiation rite.
In this rite, Bush vowed absolute obedience to three representatives. In the
book, Codeword Barbelon by P. D. Stuart, it states that Bush bowed to the
head of Freemasonry, the Pope, and the Jesuit General. Pages 339-341 declare
this truth. Bush sold his soul to these entities and would do ANYTHING they
told him to do. Any vows of loyalty to his country would mean NOTHING to a
member of Skull and Bones. George Bush followed the leading of these powers
while in the White House. Why would Bush speak out so forcefully against the
idea of conspiracy was because he was part of a massive conspiracy?!

So, what of conspiracy? Is there really a conspiracy? Is it a theory or is it
a fact? Is anyone who believes in a conspiracy a nut or is he right on the
money? According to Webster’sdictionary, a conspiracy is “An agreement to
perform together an illegal, wrongful, or subversive act.

2. A group of conspirators.

3. An agreement between two or more persons to commit a crime or accomplish a
legal purpose through illegal action.

4. A joining or acting together, as if by sinister design: a secret plan to
carry out an illegal or harmful act.

5. The act of making such plans.

Conspiracy – a secret agreement between two or more people to perform an
unlawful act.

So, a conspiracy is two or more people or groups united together with a
sinister purpose. Well, you say, there are so many voices out there. How do I
know which one to trust that will be giving an unbiased view? Those are fair
comments. The only unbiased, clear book that will give us the answer is the
Bible. Revelation 17 and 18 answer this question of conspiracy very clearly
if we are open to hear what it says. We are immediately confronted in these
chapters with a monolithic power called Babylon the Great. “And upon her
forehead was a name written, MYSTERY, BABYLON THE GREAT, THE MOTHER OF
HARLOTS AND ABOMINATIONS OF THE EARTH.” Revelation 17:5 interestingly enough,
the Protestant Reformers agreed on very little, BUT they all agreed on who
Babylon the Great was. Listen to them speak.

Luther: “nothing else than the kingdom of Babylon and of very Antichrist. For
who is the man of sin and the son of perdition, but he who by his teaching
and his ordinances increases the sin and perdition of souls in the church;
while he yet sits in the church as if he were God? All these conditions have
now for many ages been fulfilled by the papal tyranny.” (Martin Luther, First
Principles, pp. 196-197)

Luther: “Luther … proved, by the revelations of Daniel and St. John, by the
epistles of St. Paul, St. Peter, and St. Jude, that the reign of Antichrist,



predicted and described in the Bible, was the Papacy … And all the people did
say, Amen! A holy terror seized their souls. It was Antichrist whom they
beheld seated on the pontifical throne. This new idea, which derived greater
strength from the prophetic descriptions launched forth by Luther into the
midst of his contemporaries, inflicted the most terrible blow on Rome.” Taken
from J. H. Merle Daubigny’s History of the Reformation of the Sixteen
Century, book VI, chapter xii, p. 215.

Calvin: “But to conclude this point in a few words: I deny that See to be
Apostolical, wherein naught is seen but a shocking apostasy — I deny him to
be the vicar of Christ, who, in furiously persecuting the gospel,
demonstrates by his conduct that he is Antichrist — I deny him to be the
successor of Peter, who is doing his utmost to demolish every edifice that
Peter built — and I deny him to be the head of the Church, who by his tyranny
lacerates and dismembers the Church, after dissevering her from Christ, her
true and only Head.—Calvin, “Tracts and Letters” vol 1, 219-220.

Knox: “Yea, to speak it in plain words; lest that we submit ourselves to
Satan, thinking that we submit ourselves to Jesus Christ, for, as for your
Roman kirk, as it is now corrupted, and the authority thereof, whereon stands
the hope of your victory, I no more doubt but that it is the synagogue of
Satan, and the head thereof, called the pope, to be that man of sin, of whom
the apostle speaks.” (John Knox, The History of the Reformation of Religion
in Scotland, p.65)

Knox: Knox wrote to abolish “that tyranny which the pope himself has for so
many ages exercised over the church” and that the pope should be recognized
as “the very antichrist, and son of perdition, of whom Paul speaks.” Taken
from “The Zurich Letters” pg. 199 by John Knox.

Wesley: “The man of sin, the son of perdition– …in many respects, the Pope
has an indisputable claim to those titles. He is, in an emphatical sense, the
man of sin, as he increases all manner of sin above measure. And he is, too,
properly styled, the son of perdition, as he has caused the death of
numberless multitudes, both of his opposers and followers, destroyed
innumerable souls, and will himself perish everlastingly. He it is that
opposes himself to the emperor, once his rightful sovereign; and that exalts
himself above all that is called God, or that is worshipped, commanding
angels, and putting kings under his feet, both of whom are called gods in
scripture; claiming the highest power, the highest honor; suffering himself,
not once only, to be styled God or vice-god. Indeed no less is implied in his
ordinary title, “Most Holy Lord,” or, “Most Holy Father.” So that he sits
enthroned in the temple of God – Mentioned Rev. 11:1. Declaring himself that
he is God, claiming the prerogatives which belong to God alone.—Explanatory
Notes Upon the New Testament, p. 216)”

Roger Williams: [speaking of the Pope, Williams said]: “the pretended Vicar
of Christ on earth, who sits as God over the Temple of God, exalting himself
not only above all that is called God, but over the souls and consciences of
all his vassals, yea over the Spirit of Christ, over the Holy Spirit, yea,
and God himself…speaking against the God of heaven, thinking to change times
and laws; but he is the son of perdition (II Thess. 2).” The Prophetic Faith



of Our Fathers, by Froom, Vol. 3, pg. 52.

Westminster Confession: ““There is no other head of the church but the Lord
Jesus Christ. Nor can the pope of Rome in any sense be head thereof; but is
that Antichrist, that man of sin and son of perdition that exalteth himself
in the church against Christ and all that is called God.” Taken from Philip
Schaff’s, The Creeds of Christendom, With a History and Critical Notes, III,
p. 658, 659, Ch. 25, sec. 6.

Cotton Mather: “The oracles of God foretold the rising of an Antichrist in
the Christian Church: and in the Pope of Rome, all the characteristics of
that Antichrist are so marvelously answered that if any who read the
Scriptures do not see it, there is a marvelous blindness upon them.” Taken
from The Fall of Babylon by Cotton Mather in Froom’s book, The Prophetic
Faith of Our Fathers, Vol. 3, pg. 113.

All Reformers: “Wycliffe, Tyndale, Luther, Calvin, Cranmer; in the
seventeenth century, Bunyan, the translators of the King James Bible and the
men who published the Westminster and Baptist confessions of Faith; Sir Isaac
Newton, Wesley, Whitfield, Jonathan Edwards; and more recently Spurgeon,
Bishop J.C. Ryle and Dr. Martin Lloyd-Jones; these men among countless
others, all saw the office of the Papacy as the antichrist.” Taken from All
Roads Lead to Rome, by Michael de Semlyen. Dorchester House Publications, p.
205. 1991.

According to the Reformers of the Protestant denominations, the papal power
is Babylon the Great, the Mother of harlots; she is the antichrist and the
man of sin, and she is seeking to rule the world one last time! Is anyone
working with her in this effort? Revelation 17:2 and 18 record for us these
insightful words, “With whom the kings of the earth have committed
fornication, and the inhabitants of the earth have been made drunk with the
wine of her fornication.” Verse 18 says, “And the woman which thou sawest is
that great city, which reigneth over the kings of the earth.” Wow! The
political leaders of the world, be they dictators, prime ministers,
presidents, premiers, or the like, the Bible says these political powers are
puppets in the hands of the papacy! Rome herself has made this very clear in
her own publications. ““Why, if the government of the United States were at
war with the Church, we would say tomorrow, ‘To Hell with the government of
the United States;’ and if the church and all the governments of the world
were at war, we would say: ‘To Hell with all the governments of the world.’
Why it is the pope has such tremendous power? Why the pope is the ruler of
the world. All the emperors, all the kings, all the princes, all the
presidents of the world are as these ALTAR BOYS of mine.” Priest Phelan,
Western Watchman, June 27, 1912, emphasis supplied. Pray, friend, as you
never have before that political leaders would throw off the wicked shackles
of Rome and stand in their God ordained positions!

Do we have a conspiracy yet? Remember, Webster’s told us that a conspiracy is
‘an agreement between two or more persons to commit a crime or accomplish a
legal purpose through illegal action.’ So far, Revelation 17 and 18 have told
us emphatically that we have a CONSPIRACY and that is a FACT! You can take
that to the bank. Friend, you may say, “Oh, the leader of my country would



never do ANYTHING bad and the Roman Catholic leadership are ALL fine men of
God! How dare you say such things! I didn’t say them, Jesus did! The Lord
Jesus loves you and me more than any leader or prelate. He would never lie to
you! He wants to save you in His soon, coming kingdom.

Does it stop there? Is it just the papacy and the leaders of our world who
are involved in a sinister plot to entrap us all in rebellion against the
principles of Heaven? The Bible does not stop there. Revelation 18:11-15
declares, “And the merchants of the earth shall weep and mourn over her; for
no man buyeth their merchandise any more. The merchandise of gold, and
silver, and precious stones, and of pearls, and fine linen, and purple, and
silk, and scarlet, and all thyine wood, and all manner vessels of ivory, and
all manner vessels of most precious wood, and of brass, and iron, and marble,
And cinnamon, and odours, and ointments, and frankincense, and wine, and oil,
and fine flour, and wheat, and beasts, and sheep, and horses, and chariots,
and slaves, and souls of men. And the fruits that thy soul lusted after are
departed from thee, and all things which were dainty and goodly are departed
from thee, and thou shalt find them no more at all. The merchants of these
things, which were made rich by her, shall stand afar off for the fear of her
torment, weeping and wailing…”

The merchants of the earth? The Bible says the merchants are those who buy
and sell every commodity known to man. Those people who sell oil and have
stores all over the world and trade worldwide. These are people that tell
bankers what to do. The worlds wealthy remain rich as they are willing to
sell their souls to Rome/Jesuits. Revelation 18:15 is clear; the papacy rules
the rich. The international bankers go as the papacy bids her. While these
wealthy people are ruled over by Rome, remember, these wealthy people control
the media. So, the papacy/Jesuits tell the wealthy what they want in the
media and the wealthy tell the media people what to say! This is all locked
together in a global conspiracy!

Now, we have three entities tied together; the Papal power/Jesuits, the
political power of earth, and the wealthy. With every word comes a wider
enveloping conspiracy. Are there any other partners in this heinous plan
against humanity? Well, Revelation 17:5 says, “And upon her forehead was a
name written, MYSTERY, BABYLON THE GREAT, THE MOTHER OF HARLOTS AND
ABOMINATIONS OF THE EARTH.” Well, the papacy is the Mother whore. Thus, a
false church is identified as an impure woman. Then, the harlot daughters
must be the churches today that are following in the footsteps of Rome!
Alberto Rivera said that there aren’t any mainstream churches today that have
not been taken over by Rome. “, all the mainstream churches were taken over
by 1980. Dr. Rivera explained that when he was under the extreme oath of the
Jesuits, he was told that a secret sign was to be given to the Jesuits world-
wide when the ecumenical movement had successfully wiped out Protestantism,
in preparation for the signing of a concordat between the Vatican and the
U.S. “The sign was to be when a President of the U.S. took his oath of office
facing an obelisk. For the first time in U.S. history, the swearing in
ceremonies were moved to the West front of the Capitol, and President Reagan
faced the Washington Monument. This happened January 20, 1981.” Jack Chick,
The Godfathers, Alberto Part Three, Chick Publications, page 26 Is that why



all churches today are silent on declaring the papal power to be the
antichrist of the Bible? Is that why all churches today are involved in
ecumenical gatherings where truth is destroyed and it is all about
sacrificing historic beliefs of the past? Pray for men who will stand up and
declare the truth of God! “The greatest want of the world is the want of men
– men who will not be bought or sold; men who in their inmost souls are true
and honest; men who do not fear to call sin by its right name; men whose
conscience is as true to duty as the needle to the pole; men who will stand
for the right though the heavens fall.” (Education, p. 57).

Now, we have four groups united together against God and His truth. The
papacy/Jesuits, the political leaders, the wealthy, and the churches all
together to rebel against the Lord Jesus and His truth. That is a conspiracy!
Fact! There is one last thing Rome uses for her wicked purposes. “And in her
was found the blood of prophets, and of saints, and of all that were slain
upon the earth.” Rev. 18:24 History records for us that the papacy/Jesuits
killed millions through time. Those who dared to follow the teachings of the
Bible were hunted, slaughtered, split in two, and destroyed by Rome. The
Inquisition was just one tool in her arsenal. However, the Bible says the
papacy is responsible for killing machines that eliminate people. Killing
machines like war, terror attacks; anything that leads to the deaths of
millions of people rests at the footsteps of the Vatican! What about
pandemics that kill millions, yeah, billions, before this thing is all over?

Are you saying that Rome/Jesuits had something to do with the current
pandemic? Are you saying the papacy is behind this global tragedy that has
killed hundreds of thousands of people to date? What an idiot you are;
everyone knows it originated in Wuhan, China and that is the end of the
story! We have been told by the media that it originated there and it did!
Ah, but who was behind it? Who pushed the program in Wuhan that has caused a
global tragedy? Are you ready to listen?

Continued in Chapter 3. Wuhan-Catholic Connection

All Chapters of The Coronavirus by Bill Hughes.
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Sovereignty of the Pope

Three American presidents were assassinated in office because they openly
defied the Pope’s right to rule dictate national policy to them.

The Rapture of the Saints By Rev.
Duncan McDougall M.A.

A discussion of the Rapture Theory with the full explanation of a Jesuit plot
that made a Protestant Doctrine out of false Romanist Teaching.

The Antichrist: His Portrait and
History – Chapter VII. Antichrist
Revealed by Chain of Evidences
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Out of their own mouths Popes, Cardinals, Bishops, Priests and Jesuits have
convicted the Pope of Rome of being “The Antichrist” of the Word of God.

The Catholic Axis – Catholic Support
for Fascist Nations During World War
II.

The Aims of Fascism are most deeply in conflict with those of a free republic
like that of the United States. In this effort, the Catholic Church has been
plainly no conservator of tradition; it has been an ally—a potent ally—of the
forces of destruction.”

The Development of the Papal System
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The Great Schism In the Christian Church in 1054 AD is the true beginning of
the papacy and the Roman Catholic Church.

Pastor Chuck Baldwin’s Views of the
Attempted Trump Assassination

Chuck Baldwin’s analysis of the attempted assassination of Donald J. Trump.

Views Behind the Attempted
Assassination of Donald Trump

Views on Donald Trump, his shooter, Thomas Matthew Crooks, and Senator J.D.
Vance, a man raised an evangelical Protestant who turned to embrace the Roman
Catholic Church!
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How The Popes Treated The Jews – By
Leo H. Lehmann

The Roman Catholic Church is the greatest source of antisemitism. Jews were
persecuted by Catholics through the centuries which is why Jews continue to
hate Jesus when it was really persecution from Satan.

Jesuit Attempts to Destabilize Popular
Government

This is from The Secret Terrorists by Bill Hughes. If the Jesuits were that
powerful in the 19th century, just think how much power they have now in the
21st! But they also failed many times. God foiled their plans and will
continue to do so. As the scripture says, “What shall we then say to these
things? If God be for us, who can be against us?” – Romans 8:31

CHAPTER 3 PRESIDENTS HARRISON, TAYLOR, AND BUCHANAN

William Henry Harrison was elected to the Presidency of the United States in
the year 1841. He was already well up in years at 67, but he was very healthy
and robust. All who knew him felt that he would have no problem going through
his full four years in office. However, just thirty-five days after taking
the oath of office, President Harrison was dead on April 4, 1841. Most, if
not all, encyclopedias will tell you that he died of pneumonia after giving
his inaugural address in the severe cold of Washington, D.C., but that is not
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correct. He did not die of pneumonia.

When Harrison came to office a very tense situation existed in the country.
Trouble was brewing between the North and the South over the issue of
slavery. There was contention over the annexation of Texas, whether it would
be admitted free or slave. An attempt had been made on President Jackson’s
life just six years before. Harrison took office a short twenty years before
the Civil War. The influence of the Jesuits was weighing heavily upon
America.

As we have already seen, the Congresses at Vienna, Verona, and Chieri, were
determined to destroy popular government wherever it was found. The prime
target was the United States and the destruction of every Protestant
principle. The despicable Jesuits were ordered to carry out this destruction.

Andrew Jackson faced the onslaught of the Jesuits via the political mine
fields of John C. Calhoun and the financial wizardry of Nicholas Biddle.
William Henry Harrison had also refused to go along with the Jesuits’ goals
for America. In his inaugural address he made these comments:

“We admit of no government by divine right, believing that so far as power is
concerned, the beneficent Creator has made no distinction among men; that all
are upon an equality, and that the only legitimate right to govern, is upon
the expressed grant of power from the governed.” — Burke McCarty, The
Suppressed Truth About the Assassination of Abraham Lincoln, Arya Varta
Publishing, p. 44.

By that statement, President Harrison had just incurred the deadly wrath of
the Jesuits.

“With these unmistakable words President Harrison made his position clear; he
hurled defiance to the Divine Right enemies of our Popular Government. [Burke
McCarty is talking about Rome when she says that.] Aye, he did more — for
those were the words that signed his death warrant. Just one month and five
days from that day, President Harrison lay a corpse in the White House. He
died from arsenic poisoning, administered by the tools of Rome. The Jesuit
oath had been swiftly carried out: “
“I do further promise and declare that I will, when opportunity presents,
make and wage, relentless war, secretly or openly, against all heretics,
Protestants and Liberals, as I am directed to do, to extirpate them and
exterminate them from the face of the earth…. That when the same cannot be
done openly, I will secretly use the poison cup regardless of the honor,
rank, dignity or authority of the person or persons… whatsoever may be their
condition in life, either public or private, as I at any time may be directed
so to do by an agent of the Pope or Superior of the Brotherhood of the Holy
Faith of the Society of Jesus.” — Ibid. pp. 44, 46.

For nearly a thousand years, the Roman Catholic popes felt that they ruled by
divine right, that their power had come directly from God, and that all men
were to bow to their authority and control. If a ruler would not submit his
position and the country he ruled into the hands of the Pope, then that
person had no right to rule. When Harrison stated that, “we admit of no



government by divine right,” he was declaring that he and the United States
were in no way going to submit to the pope’s control. To the pope and his
heinous Jesuits, this was a slap in the face that they felt must be dealt
with immediately.

It was not Harrison alone that had rejected Rome’s authority, for he was
simply stating what the Declaration of Independence and the Constitution had
declared before him. Our Republic totally refused the control that the pope
and the Jesuits were trying to apply. When a nation, church, or individual,
refuses to submit to the authority of the papacy, they are finished. Unless
God intervenes, the lives of those opposing the papacy will be terminated.

This concept is completely foreign to the thinking of people who have lived
under a free, constitutional government. The inalienable rights to worship
God according to the dictates of one’s own conscience and a government
without a king, are taken for granted in the United States today. We don’t
realize that Harrison’s statement was a dagger aimed at the heart of the
papacy’s existence. Another ruler who refused to be dictated to by the papacy
was Queen Elizabeth of England. She was one of Henry the Eighth’s daughters
and ruled England from 1558 to 1603. She ascended the throne following the
death of her half-sister, ‘Bloody Mary,’ who ruled England from 1553 to 1558.
Mary had been a Catholic sovereign, but Elizabeth was a Protestant.

“After her accession, Elizabeth wrote to Sir Richard Crane, the English
ambassador in Rome, to notify the people of her accession. But she was
informed by ‘His Holiness’ that England was a fief [servant or slave] of the
‘Holy See,’ that Elizabeth had no right to assume the crown without his
permission, that she was not born in lawful wedlock, and could not therefore
reign over England; that her safest course was to renounce all claims to the
throne, and submit herself entirely to his will; then he would treat her as
tenderly as possible. But, if she refused his ‘advice,’ he would not spare
her! She declined the pope’s advice, and the hatred of Pius and his
successors was assured.” — J.E.C. Shepherd, The Babington Plot, Wittenburg
Publications, p. 46.

Queen Elizabeth wisely rejected the assumed ‘Divine Right’ of the papacy to
rule over and control the throne of England. Because of this there were at
least five attempts to assassinate her. These attempts all failed because she
had a superb secret service group, and her life was saved.

When the papacy realized that all their efforts to assassinate Elizabeth had
failed, they turned to one of their Catholic sons, Phillip the Second of
Spain. In 1580 the papacy arranged for Spain to invade England.

“Later on it was Pope Sixtus X who promised Philip of Spain a million scudi
to assist in equipping his ‘Invincible Armada’ to destroy the throne of
Elizabeth, and the only condition the pope made in bestowment of his gift:
‘he should have the nomination of the English sovereign, and that the kingdom
should become a fief of the church.’” — Ibid, p. 47.

The famous Spanish Armada was sent to crush England because Elizabeth would
not give her throne and kingdom to the pope. For thirty years, the Jesuits



tried to kill Elizabeth, but failed. Finally, they conspired with Phillip the
Second of Spain to annihilate her with the Armada.

“We charge the popes of the ‘succession’ with being the prime movers in the
entire adult life of Elizabeth to deliberately destroy her and her kingdom,
forcing England’s return to the domination of their evil, enslaving system,
called the ‘Roman Catholic Church.’ Not only was the pope the prime mover of
the seditious intrigues in England, but he was the mainspring of the ongoing
treachery.
The pope insisted on exercising absolute authority and sovereignty over all
kings and princes, and dared to assume the prerogatives of Deity in wielding
his ‘spiritual’ and ‘temporal’ swords.” — Ibid, pp. 98, 99. (emphasis added).

Likewise, as William Henry Harrison took his oath to become the President of
the United States, the Jesuits saw a man that openly opposed them and their
plans. Unfortunately, President Harrison was poisoned just thirty five days
into his term of office.

“General Harrison did not die of natural disease — no failure of health or
strength existed — but something sudden and fatal. He did not die of
Apoplexy; that is a disease. But arsenic would produce a sudden effect, and
it would also be fatal from the commencement. This is the chief weapon of the
medical assassin. Oxalic acid, prucic acid, or salts of strychnine, would be
almost instant death, and would give but little advantage for escape to the
murderer. Therefore his was not a case of acute poisoning, when death takes
place almost instantaneously, but of chronic, where the patient dies slowly.
He lived about six days after he received the drug.” — John Smith Dye, The
Adder’s Den, p. 37.

United States Senator Thomas Benton concurs.

“There was no failure of health or strength to indicate such an event, or to
excite apprehension that he would not go through his term with the same vigor
with which he commenced it. His attack was sudden and evidently fatal from
the commencement.” — Senator Thomas Benton, Thirty Years View, volume II, p.
21. (quoted in John Smith Dye’s book, The Adder’s Den, page 36).

William Henry Harrison became the first president to fall a victim of the
Jesuits in their attempt to take over the United States, destroy the
Constitution, and install the papacy as the supreme ruler in America. If any
U.S. President or any other leader refused to take orders from the Jesuits,
they too, would be targets of assassination. Zachary Taylor refused to go
along with the destruction of America and he was the next to fall.

Taylor was known as a great military man. His friends called him ‘Old Rough
and Ready.’ He came to the White House in 1848 and sixteen months later, he
was dead.

“…. they used the invasion of Cuba as the test for President Taylor, and had
their plans ready to launch their nefarious scheme in the early part of his
administration, but from the very beginning President Taylor snuffed out all
hope of its consummation during his term.” — Burke McCarty, The Suppressed



Truth About the Assassination of Abraham Lincoln, Arya Varta Publishing, p.
47.

Here is what would have happened if Zachary Taylor had invaded Cuba. There
was Catholic Austria, Catholic Spain, Catholic France and England all
waiting, ready to do battle with the United States of America if he had
invaded Cuba. What chance would this young republic have had against the
united powers of Catholic Europe at that time? The papacy well understood
this and that is why they pushed Taylor so hard to invade.

Taylor committed another ‘crime’ against Rome. He spoke passionately about
the preservation of the Union. The Jesuits were striving hard to split the
nation in two, and the President was trying hard to keep it together. Jesuit
agent, John C. Calhoun, visited the Department of State, and requested the
president to say nothing in his forthcoming message about the Union. But
Calhoun had little influence over Taylor, for after his visit the following
remarkable passage was added to Taylor’s speech,

“Attachment to the Union of States should be fostered in every American
heart. For more than half a century during which kingdoms and empires have
fallen, this Union has stood unshaken…. In my judgment its dissolution would
be the greatest of calamities and to avert that should be the steady aim of
every American. Upon its preservation must depend our own happiness and that
of generations to come. Whatever dangers may threaten it, I shall stand by it
and maintain it in its integrity to the full extent of the obligations
imposed, and power conferred upon me by the Constitution. — John Smith Dye,
The Adder’s Den, pp. 51, 52.

McCarty picks up the story from here,

“There was no quibbling in this. The pro slavery leaders had nothing to count
on in Taylor, therefore they decided on his assassination…
“The arch-plotters, fearing that suspicion might be aroused by the death of
the President early in his administration, as in the case of President
Harrison, permitted him to serve one year and four months, when on the fourth
of July, arsenic was administered to him during a celebration in Washington
at which he was invited to deliver the address. He went in perfect health in
the morning and was taken ill in the afternoon about five o’clock and died on
the Monday following, having been sick the same number of days and with
precisely the same symptoms as was his predecessor, President Harrison. —
Burke McCarty, The Suppressed Truth About the Assassination of Abraham
Lincoln, Arya Varta Publishing, p. 48.
“The slave power [the Jesuits] had now sufficient reason to count him as an
enemy, and his history gave them to understand that he never surrendered.
Those having slavery politically committed to their care had long before
sworn that no person should ever occupy the Presidential chair that opposed
their schemes in the interest of slavery. They resolved to take his life….
“This the slave power [the Jesuits] understood, and they determined to serve
him as they had previously served General Harrison; and only waited a
favorable opportunity to carry out their hellish intent. The celebration of
the 4th of July was near at hand; and it was resolved to take advantage of
that day, and give him the fatal drug.” — John Smith Dye, The Adder’s Den,



pp. 52,53.

Six years later James Buchanan, a Pennsylvania Democrat, was elected
president. James Buchanan had wined and dined with the Southerners and it
appeared as though he would go along with their desires.

“The new president proved himself a decided ‘Trimmer.’ (a person who modifies
a policy or position especially out of expediency) Although he was a Northern
man, he had strongly courted the Southern leaders and given them to
understand that he was ‘With them heart and soul,’ in short, he double-
crossed them…
“The gentleman had had his ear to the ground evidently and had heard the
rumble of the Abolitionists’ wheels…. He coolly informed them that he was
President of the North, as well as of the South. This change of attitude was
indicated by his very decided stand against Jefferson Davis and his party,
and he made known his intention of settling the question of Slavery in the
Free States to the satisfaction of the people in those States.” — Burke
McCarty, The Suppressed Truth About the Assassination of Abraham Lincoln,
Arya Varta Publishing, p. 50.

James Buchanan didn’t have to wait long to find out what the Jesuits would do
to him for double-crossing them.

“On Washington’s birthday, Buchanan’s stand became known and the next day he
was poisoned. The plot was deep and planned with skill. Mr. Buchanan, as was
customary with men in his station, had a table and chairs reserved for
himself and friends in the dining room at the National Hotel. The President
was known to be an inveterate tea drinker; in fact, Northern people rarely
drink anything else in the evening. Southern men prefer coffee. Thus, to make
sure of Buchanan and his Northern friends, arsenic was sprinkled in the bowls
containing the tea and lump sugar and set on the table where he was to sit.
The pulverized sugar in the bowls used for coffee on the other tables was
kept free from the poison. Not a single Southern man was affected or harmed.
Fifty or sixty persons dined at the table that evening, and as nearly as can
be learned, about thirty-eight died from the effects of the poison. President
Buchanan was poisoned, and with great difficulty his life was saved. His
physicians treated him understandingly from instructions given by himself as
to the cause of the illness, for he understood well what was the matter.
“Since the appearance of the epidemic, the tables at the National Hotel have
been almost empty.
“Have the proprietors of the Hotel, or clerks, or servants, suffered from it?
If not, in what respect did their diet and accommodations differ from those
of the guests?
“There is more in this calamity than meets the eye. It’s a matter that should
not be trifled with. — The New York Post, March 18, 1857.

James Buchanan was poisoned and almost died. He lived because he knew that he
had been given arsenic poisoning and so informed his doctors. He knew that
the Jesuits poisoned Harrison and Taylor.

The Jesuit Order fulfilled their oath again that they would poison, kill, or
do whatever was necessary to remove those who opposed their plans. From 1841



to 1857, we saw that three Presidents were attacked by the Jesuits as
outlined in the Congresses of Vienna, Verona, and Chieri. Two died and one
barely escaped. They allow nothing to stand in their way of total domination
of America, and the destruction of the Constitution. As they look at America
the priests of Rome have stated,

“We are also determined to take possession of the United States; but we must
proceed with the utmost secrecy.
“Silently and patiently, we must mass our Roman Catholics in the great cities
of the United States, remembering that the vote of a poor journeyman, though
he be covered with rags, has as much weight in the scale of powers as the
millionaire Astor, and that if we have two votes against his one, he will
become as powerless as an oyster. Let us then multiply our votes; let us call
our poor but faithful Irish Catholics from every corner of the world, and
gather them into the very hearts of the cities of Washington, New York,
Boston, Chicago, Buffalo, Albany, Troy, Cincinnati.
“Under the shadows of those great cities, the Americans consider themselves a
giant unconquerable race. They look upon the poor Irish Catholics with
supreme contempt, as only fit to dig their canals, sweep their streets and
work in their kitchens. Let no one awake those sleeping lions, today. Let us
pray God that they continue to sleep a few years longer, waking only to find
their votes outnumbered as we will turn them forever, out of every position
of honor, power and profit!… What will those so-called giants think when not
a single senator or member of Congress will be chosen, unless he has
submitted to our holy father the pope!
“We will not only elect the president, but fill and command the armies, man
the navies, and hold the keys of the public treasury!…
“Then, yes! then, we will rule the United States and lay them at the feet of
the Vicar of Jesus Christ, that he may put an end to their godless system of
education and impious laws of liberty of conscience, which are an insult to
God and man!” — Charles Chiniquy, Fifty Years in the Church of Rome, Chick
Publications, pp. 281,282.

When they say “Vicar of Jesus Christ” they mean the pope.

Revelation 16:13, 14. The Three Frogs

The three frogs of the book of Revelation: The Spirits Of Infidel
Lawlessness, Of Popery, And Of Priestly Tractarianism, A.D. 1830-1852.
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Scenes of the Philippines

There are photos below the text.

On Friday, June 21st, I turned 74 years old. I’m thankful to my Creator, the
Lord Jesus Christ, for reasonably good health at my age, normal blood
pressure, no arthritis, and no diabetes as my father had, and for being
completely off medication of any kind. And I’m especially blessed to have a
ministry of sharing God’s truth, His Word, and the true views that Protestant
Christians used to hold before the Counter-Reformation of the Jesuits
sidetracked evangelical Christians. And I’m super-blessed to have friends who
value my work and the articles on this website. And I’m blessed to have a
wonderful wife who supports my ministry. And I’m blessed to live in a land of
peace and liberty with no crime in my area that I know of, a land where
little kids walk the streets without danger of being abducted. It never gets
cold but doesn’t get too hot either because of the proximity of the sea. I
hardly see police anywhere. I see only armed guards at entrances to banks and
any establishment where there is a lot of cash or goods at hand.

The Philippines is still a poor country as are many Roman Catholic nations.
Signs advertising ice for sale are ubiquitous and are indicative of its
poverty. We sell our neighbors ice for about 10 US cents a bag and use the
money to buy filtered drinking water which costs roughly only USD 0.50 per 5
gallons. Our next-door neighbors do not have either a refrigerator or a
stove. They cook outside over a wood fire. They do have a phone, however. A
phone is the one appliance nobody seems to lack. They connect to the Internet
through what’s called Piso WiFi. Put a 5 peso coin (about USD 0.10) in the
slot and you get one hour of Internet. Haircuts are only about $1.00 or 60
Philippine pesos. I always give them more than they ask or about 100 pesos.
This is still 7 times less than I would pay in Guam.

Households owning appliances:
Television 75%
Refrigerator/Freezer 50%
Washing machine 49.2%
Radio 35.4%

https://www.jamesjpn.net/adventures/scenes-of-the-philippines/


Aircon 16.1%
Stove with oven/gas range 14.2%
Microwave/oven toaster 10.5%

Source: Percentage distribution of households in the Philippines owning home
appliances in 2022, by type

Photos of my area in the Philippines

Caba Beach near sunset

https://www.statista.com/statistics/1250835/households-appliance-ownership-share-by-type-philippines/?fbclid=IwZXh0bgNhZW0CMTAAAR3t3ABmfE6k4ABArHqNsNdaFFeSJEJ2BRrUCONBpcCYgOSB6sI2nzIDatE_aem_ZmFrZWR1bW15MTZieXRlcw
https://www.statista.com/statistics/1250835/households-appliance-ownership-share-by-type-philippines/?fbclid=IwZXh0bgNhZW0CMTAAAR3t3ABmfE6k4ABArHqNsNdaFFeSJEJ2BRrUCONBpcCYgOSB6sI2nzIDatE_aem_ZmFrZWR1bW15MTZieXRlcw
https://www.jamesjpn.net/adventures/scenes-of-the-philippines/attachment/caba-beach-swimmers/


Caba Beach near sunset

https://www.jamesjpn.net/adventures/scenes-of-the-philippines/attachment/mt-bulusan-2/


Imaga White Sand Beach sign

https://www.jamesjpn.net/adventures/scenes-of-the-philippines/attachment/the-beach-is-a-happy-place/


Imaga White Sand Beach sign.

https://www.jamesjpn.net/adventures/scenes-of-the-philippines/attachment/sign-on-beach/


Image White Sand Beach

https://www.jamesjpn.net/adventures/scenes-of-the-philippines/attachment/image-white-sand-beach/


Children walking on the main road to town.

https://www.jamesjpn.net/adventures/scenes-of-the-philippines/attachment/childred-walking-on-road/


Elementary school graduation ceremony.

https://www.jamesjpn.net/adventures/scenes-of-the-philippines/attachment/elementary-school-graduation-ceremony/


A typical village road.

https://www.jamesjpn.net/adventures/scenes-of-the-philippines/attachment/village-road/


A poor family’s house

https://www.jamesjpn.net/adventures/scenes-of-the-philippines/attachment/shack-house/


A rich family’s house

https://www.jamesjpn.net/adventures/scenes-of-the-philippines/attachment/john-laos-house/


Near Caba Beach

https://www.jamesjpn.net/adventures/scenes-of-the-philippines/attachment/caba-beach-south/


Near Caba Beach

https://www.jamesjpn.net/adventures/scenes-of-the-philippines/attachment/caba-beach-north/


Wedding at Imaga White Sand Beach

https://www.jamesjpn.net/adventures/scenes-of-the-philippines/attachment/wedding-ceremony-imaga-white-sand-beach/


Imaga White Sand Beach rocks in the background.

Revelation 15 And 16:1-12, The Seventh
Trumpet, The Vials

Era Of The French Revolution, A.D. 1789-1830.

https://www.jamesjpn.net/adventures/scenes-of-the-philippines/attachment/image-white-sand-beach-rocks/
https://www.jamesjpn.net/eschatology/revelation-15-and-161-12-the-seventh-trumpet-the-vials/
https://www.jamesjpn.net/eschatology/revelation-15-and-161-12-the-seventh-trumpet-the-vials/

